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Notice of Meeting and Agenda 
Local Partnership - The Villages 

 
Date Time Venue 

Thursday, 17 November 
2022 

18:00 Remotely by MS teams,  

    
    
    

  

 
  
 

Membership 

Councillor Fiona Airlie-Nicolson: John Anderson (Howwood Sports and Hobbies): Councillor 
Alison Ann-Dowling: Anne-Marie Balfour (Elderslie Community Council): awaiting confirmation of 
representative (Lochwinnoch Community Council): vacant position (Bridge of Weir Community 
Council): Councillor Jacqueline Cameron: Councillor Andy Doig: Councillor Audrey Doig: 
Margaret Dundas (Brookfield Community Council): James Fletcher (Brookfield Bowling Club): 
Councillor Chris Gilmour: Meg Gilzean (Bridge of Weir Tenants and Residents Association): 
Councillor Gillian Graham: Councillor John Hood: Mark Arthur (Houston Community Council): 
Councillor James MacLaren: Councillor Colin McCulloch: Stirling McGee (Renfrewshire Youth 
Voice): Councillor David McGonigle: Councillor Iain McMillan: Rev. Gary Noonan (Houston and 
Killellan Kirk): Linda O’Malley (Rays of Hope): Councillor Emma Rodden: Councillor Andy Steel: 
Fiona Stewart (Kilbarchan Community Council): Neil Thomson (Brighter Bridge of Weir): Brenda 
Whitelaw (Howwood Community Council): 
 
 
Councillor Robert Innes (Chair):  David Blair (Renfrewshire District Scouts) (Vice-chair) 
  
 

 
  

MARK CONAGHAN 
Head of Corporate Governance 
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14/11/2022 

 

Recording of Meeting 

This meeting will be recorded for subsequent broadcast via the Council's internet site. If you 
have any queries regarding this please contact Committee Services on 0141 618 7111. 
  
To find the recording please follow the link which will be attached to this agenda once the 
meeting has concluded. 
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14/11/2022 

Items of business    
 

 

 

 
 

Apologies 

Apologies from members. 

 

 

 

 
 

Declarations of Interest 

Members are asked to declare an interest in any item(s) on the agenda 
and to provide a brief explanation of the nature of the interest. 

 

 

 
1 

 

Minute 

Minute of meeting of this Local Partnership held on 23 June 2022. 

 
5 - 10 

 
2 

 

Celebrating Renfrewshire Update 

Presentation by Scott Paton, Celebrating Renfrewshire Steering Group. 

 

 

 
3 

 

Winter Connections 

Presentation by Annabelle Armstrong-Walter, Chief Executive's Service. 

 

 

 
4 

 

Community Mental Health and Wellbeing Fund 2022/23 

Presentation by Dr Alan McNiven, Engage Renfrewshire. 

 

 

 
5 

 

Building Communities Approach 

Presentation by Isobel Sinclair, Communities & Housing Service. 

 

 

 
6 

 

Climate Change 

Presentation by Roz Smith/Pauline Moss, Chief Executive's Service. 

 

 

 
7 

 

Building and Strengthening the Local Action Group for 

the former LEADER rural areas 

Report by Chief Executive. 

 
11 - 12 

 
8 

 

The Villages Budget Monitoring and Feedback Report 

Report by Chief Executive. 

 
13 - 26 

 
9 

 

Feedback Required from Local Partnership Award 

Recipients 

Report by Chief Executive's Service. 

 
27 - 28 

 
10 

 

Future Meeting Dates 

It is proposed that meetings of the Local Partnership be held at 6.00 pm 
on 27 February, 22 May, 18 September and 11 December 2023. 
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Minute of Meeting 
Local Partnership - The Villages 
 
 

Date Time Venue 

Thursday, 23 June 2022 18:00 Remotely by MS teams,  
 

 
 

Present 

Councillor Fiona Airlie-Nicolson; Councillor Alison Ann-Dowling; Anne-Marie Balfour 
(Elderslie Community Council); Councillor Jacqueline Cameron; Councillor Andy Doig; 
Councillor Audrey Doig; Margaret Dundas (Brookfield Community Council); James Fletcher 
(Brookfield Bowling Club); Councillor Chris Gilmour; Meg Gilzean (Bridge of Weir Tenants’ 
and Residents’ Association); Councillor Gillian Graham; Councillor Robert Innes; Councillor 
James MacLaren; Councillor Colin McCulloch; Stirling McGee (Renfrewshire Youth Voice); 
Councillor Iain McMillan; Steve Banks (Lochwinnoch Community Council); Councillor Andy 
Steel; Neil Thomson (Brighter Bridge of Weir); and Brenda Whitelaw (Howwood Community 
Council). 
 

Chair 

Councillor Innes, Chair, presided. 
 

In Attendance 

O Reid, Head of Communities and Public Protection (Lead Officer); A Armstrong-Walter, 
Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager and K Miller, Senior Planning & Policy 
Development Officer (both Chief Executive’s); and E Currie and C MacDonald, both Senior 
Committee Services Officers (both Finance & Resources). 
 

Community Planning Partner 

A McNiven, Chief Executive (Engage Renfrewshire). 

  

Item 1
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Recording of Meeting 

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, the Chair intimated that this meeting of the 
Local Partnership would be recorded and that the recording would be available to watch 
on the Council's website. 

 
 

 

Apologies 

John Anderson (Howwood Sports and Hobbies); Councillor John Hood; Councillor 
David McGonigle; Mark Arthur (Houston Community Council); and David Blair 
(Renfrewshire District Scouts). 

 
 

 

Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest intimated prior to the commencement of the 
meeting. 

 
1 

 

Minute 

There was submitted the Minute of the meeting of this Local Partnership held on 25 
November 2021. 
 
DECIDED: That the Minute be approved. 

 
2 

 

The Villages Local Partnership Budget Monitoring Report 2021/22 

There was submitted a report by the Chief Executive relative to the 2021/22 budget 
allocated to this Local Partnership, a copy of which was appended to the report. 
 
Following discussion around the lack of feedback received from organisations that 
received funding from this Local Partnership in 2020/21, it was proposed that the 
Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager write to organisations requesting 
feedback on the success of their projects and the benefits delivered to local 
communities and that the feedback from organisations be reported to the next meeting 
of the Local Partnership. Further, that the Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager 
submit a report to the next meeting of the Local Partnership relative to the introduction 
of a policy which detailed the matters this Local Partnership expected from 
organisations that received funding. This was agreed. 
 
DECIDED:   
 
(a) That the budget monitoring report for 2021/22 be noted;  
 
(b) That the Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager write to organisations 
requesting feedback on the success of their projects and the benefits delivered to local 
communities and that the feedback from organisations be reported to the next meeting 
of the Local Partnership; and 
 
(c) That the Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager submit a report to the next 
meeting of the Local Partnership relative to the introduction of a policy which detailed 
the matters this Local Partnership expected from organisations that received funding.  
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Declaration of Interest 

During consideration of the following item of business, Brenda Whitelaw declared an 
interest in application FR1062 as she was a member of Howwood Woodlands & Wildlife 
and intimated that she would not take part in any discussion or voting thereon. 

 
3 

 

Applications for Local Partnership Funding to The Villages Local 
Partnership 2022/23 

There was submitted a report by the Chief Executive relative to applications for funding 
from The Villages Local Partnership in 2022/23. 
 
The report intimated that the available allocation for the Local Partnership was £51,191 
with £750 ringfenced for community representatives’ expenses. It was noted that in 
2021/22, the Local Partnership had decided that £3,000 be ringfenced for applications 
from seniors’ groups but, as this funding had not been awarded, it had been carried 
forward into the 2022/23 financial year, giving the Local Partnership a budget of 
£53,441 to allocate. 
 
The report advised that the Youth Challenge Fund component for 2022/23 amounted 
to £23,609 and it was noted that this funding would be allocated by young people 
through a participatory budgeting exercise which would take place during autumn 2022. 
 
It was noted that an initial assessment of the applications had been carried out by 
officers to support Local Partnership members in their decision-making. Applications 
that made clear reference to the local priorities identified by the Local Partnership were 
identified in the first table in the appendix to the report and applications that made a 
partial or no reference to the local priorities were summarised in the second table in the 
appendix. 
 
The Chair had arranged for circulation of a proposal, during the meeting, for discussion 
by Local Partnership members to structure consideration of grant applications which 
proposed that consideration be given to awarding, in full, all applications which met the 
Local Partnership’s local priorities; that consideration be given to referring those 
applications, which met the Local Partnership’s local priorities but also met the criteria 
for the Celebrating Renfrewshire Fund, the Green Spaces Fund or the Villages 
Investment Fund to be referred to those funds; and that consideration be given to 
declining those applications which only partially met the Local Partnership’s local 
priorities.  
 
Following consideration, the Local Partnership agreed: 
 
(i) that the undernoted applications be awarded in full:- 
 
FR1034 - Friends of Howwood Park – awarded £1,720 
FR1036 - Kilbarchan Improvement Projects – awarded £2,000 
FR1044 - Lochwinnoch Choral Society – awarded £2,070 
FR1050 - Houston & Killellan Kirk Men's Shed – awarded £2,500 
FR1052 - Lochwinnoch SWI - awarded £300 
FR1053 - The Kilbarchan Singers – awarded £3,010 
FR1108 - Lochwinnoch Toddlers Group – awarded £2,701 
FR1120 - Houston Community Council – Christmas Lights Switch On – awarded £2,900 
FR1122 - Elderslie Community Council – Stoddard Benches – awarded £1,545 
FR1127 - Elderslie Community Council – Caddy Storage – awarded £200 
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FR1136 - Elderslie Community Council – Queens Road Park Planting - awarded £3,000 
FR1152 - Brookfield SWI – awarded £400 
FR1156 - Kilbarchan Community Council – awarded £2,000 
FR1175 - Improving with age - awarded £920 
FR1139 - Howwood Community Council – Social events – awarded £5,235 
FR1062 - The Renfrewshire Toy Bank – awarded £1,428 
FR1128 - Paisley Sea Cadets – awarded £200 
 
(ii) that the undernoted applications be awarded partial funded, as detailed: 
 
FR1137 - Local Energy Action Plan - LEAP Together - Volunteer Development; FR1120 
- Local Energy Action Plan - LEAP Together - Family Fridays; and FR1145 - Local 
Energy Action Plan - Community Larder: Facility Fit-Out & Membership Development – 
awarded £10,000 across all three applications 
 
(iii) that the undernoted applications be declined and referred to other funds, as 
detailed:- 
 
FR1166 - Paisley and District Boys Brigade – declined and referred to the Celebrating 
Renfrewshire Fund 
FR1121 - Houston Community Council – Flower Planting and Environment Enhancing 
- declined and referred to Green Spaces Fund 
FR1041 - Elderslie Community Council – Dog bag holder – declined and referred to 
Village Investment Fund  
FR1111 - Howwood Woodlands & Wildlife – declined and referred to Village Investment 
Fund  
 
(iii) agreed that the undernoted applications be declined:- 
 
FR1071 - Rainbow Turtle - declined 
FR1091 - Renfrewshire Rainbow Buddies - declined 
FR1148 - Renfrewshire Access Panel - declined 
FR1170 - Pachedu - declined 
FR1123 - Renfrewshire Witches Hunt 1697 - declined 
 
 
Councillor Robert Innes, seconded by Councillor Cameron moved that Lamont Farm 
be awarded £500 and that the balance of £837 be divided equally between 1st Bridge 
of Weir Scout Group, Lochwinnoch Arts Festival and the Renfrewshire Model Railway 
Club. 
 
Councillor Ann-Dowling, seconded by Councillor McMillan, moved as an amendment 
that Lamont Farm be awarded £1,000. 
 
On the roll being called, the following members voted for the amendment: Councillor 
Ann-Dowling, Councillor Gilmour, Councillor Graham, Councillor McCulloch and 
Councillor McMillan. 
 
The following members voted for the motion: Councillor Airlie-Nicolson, Ann-Marie 
Balfour, Councillor Cameron, Councillor Audrey Doig, Councillor Andy Doig, Margaret 
Dundas, James Fletcher, Meg Gilzean, Councillor Innes, Councillor J MacLaren, 
Stirling McGee, Steve Banks, Councillor Steel, Neil Thomson and Brenda Whitelaw. 
 
5 members having voted for the amendment and 15 members having voted for the 
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motion, the motion was accordingly declared carried. 
 
FR1141 - Lamont Farm – awarded £1,000 
FR1047 - Lochwinnoch Arts Festival – awarded £2,789, being 50% of amount 
requested plus £279, being one third of the remaining funding and referred to the 
Villages Investment Fund 
FR1060 - 1st Bridge of Weir Scout Group – awarded £5,279, being 50% of amount 
requested plus £279, being one third of the remaining funding and referred to the 
Villages Investment Fund 
FR1116 - Renfrewshire Model Railway Club – awarded - £2,654, being 50% of amount 
requested plus £279, being one third of the remaining funding 
 
DECIDED: That it be agreed to award the grant applications as noted above. 
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To: The Villages Local Partnership 
 
On: 17 November 2022 
 

Report by: 
Chief Executive, Renfrewshire Council 

 
Building And Strengthening The Local Action Group For The Former LEADER 
Rural Areas 
 
1. Summary 
 
1.1 This note concerns a collaborative programme between Renfrewshire, East 

Renfrewshire and Inverclyde to recruit new members to a strengthened Local 
Action Group (LAG) for the Greater Renfrewshire and Inverclyde (GRI) rural 
areas.  

1.2 The approach currently being taken regards strengthening the LAG was 
approved by the Economy and Regeneration Policy Board on 23 August 
2022. 

1.3 The former European funded LEADER programme stopped in 2020, with the 
UK withdrawal from the European Community. Between 2014 and 2020 it 
invested some £1.7m, leveraging £2.8m match funding and generated some 
£4.5m for the area. 

1.4 With the cessation of LEADER, Scottish Government has been interested in 
how the approach to rural support and intervention might be enhanced and 
has invited submissions from former LEADER areas (through the Local Action 
Groups, on which Councils have sat), for projects to test new approaches to 
delivering community-led local development and now, in 2022/23, to identify 
how Local Action Groups might be strengthened with more diverse 
representation. While funds across Scotland for these projects in 2022/23 
have been modest (£11m+), they do lend credence to future funding being 
made available by Scottish Government to substitute for LEADER once the 
2023/24 Scottish Budget is published in December 2022. 

 

 

 

Item 7
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1.5 The strengthening of Local Action Groups by inviting applications to join has 
been interpreted to include people and organisations from the geography of 
the rural areas (e.g. community development trusts, village associations etc.) 
and from those whose activities are considered to meet equality, diversity and 
inclusion criteria. Thus, people and organisations in the urban areas who 
represent e.g. gender, youth, ethnic and other diverse interests, who might 
want to extend their activities, or want stronger representation in the rural 
areas, would be appropriate to encourage to apply. 

1.6 The role of the strengthened Local Action Group and of the new members 
recruited for their capacity, interest, commitment and skills, are being defined 
at the present, with each Council, plus e.g. Engage Renfrewshire, 
participating in a widespread social media recruitment campaign in November. 
Potentially, the role will include managing funds made available through the 
Agriculture and Rural Economy Directorate, help strengthen local 
communities by advocating solutions/ projects/ investment to meet their 
needs, support and strengthen Councils’ funding bids for the area, as well as 
address emerging local and national level priorities and translate what action 
should be taken on the ground (i.e. climate emergency and achieving net zero 
carbon emissions, inclusive growth/wealth building, local capacity 
building/community support interventions and placed-based delivery).  

1.7 We anticipate a strengthened Local Action Group of between 10 and 15 
people. The Partnerships are asked to help publicise the recruitment 
opportunity. 

 
2.      Recommendation 
 
2.1  The Local Area Partnerships are asked to help publicise the recruitment 

opportunity. 
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To: The Villages Local Partnership 
 
On: 17 November 2022 
 

Report by: 
Chief Executive, Renfrewshire Council 

 
TITLE:  

The Villages Local Partnership Budget Monitoring and Feedback Report  

 
 
1. Summary 
 

1.1 The Villages Local Partnership provides funding to community groups to 
undertake projects.  This funding is allocated from the General Grant Fund 
and, through a Participating Budgeting exercise known as Celebrating 
Renfrewshire, the Youth Challenge Fund. 

 
1.2 A table setting out the funds allocated by The Villages Local Partnership in 

2022/23 and current budget position is attached as an appendix to this report.  
 

1.3 The Celebrating Renfrewshire Fund for The Villages Local Partnership for 
2022/23 is £23,609. 
 

2.      Recommendation 
 
2.1  It is recommended that the budget monitoring and feedback report be noted. 
 
 
  

Item 8
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Appendix 1 
 

The Villages Local Partnership Budget Monitoring Report 2022/23 
 

 
General Grant Fund                       £50,441 (net of Members expenses) 
Carry Forward to 2022/23              £4,131 (funds returned) 
Total Funding Awards                   £53,441 
Available                                         £1,131       
 
 

 

Grant Ref 

Organisation Awarded 
£ 

Paid  
£ 

Still 
To Be 
Paid £ 

FR1034 Friends of Howwood Park £1,720 £1,720 £0 
FR1036 Kilbarchan Improvement Projects £2,000 £2,000 £0 
FR1044 Lochwinnoch Choral Society £2,070 £2,070 £0 
FR1047 Lochwinnoch Arts Festival £2,879 £2,879 £0 

FR1050 
Houston & Killellan Kirk Men’s 
Shed £2,500 £2,500 

 
£0 

FR1052 Lochwinnoch S.W.I. £300 £300 £0 
FR1053 The Kilbarchan Singers £3,010 £3,010 £0 
FR1060 1st Bridge of Weir Scout Group £5,279 £5,279 £0 
FR1062 The Renfrewshire Toy Bank £1,428 £1,428 £0 
FR1108 Lochwinnoch Toddlers Group £2,701 £0 £2,701 

FR1116 
Renfrewshire Model Railway 
Club £2,654 £2,654 

 
£0 

FR1120 Houston Community Council £2,900 £2,900 £0 
FR1122 Elderslie Community Council £1,545 £1,545 £0 
FR1127 Elderslie Community Council  £200 £200 £0 

FR1128 
Paisley Sea Cadets/Brediland 
Hall £200 £200 

 
£0 

FR1136 Elderslie Community Council £3,000 £3,000 £0 
FR1139 Howwood Community Council £5,235 £5,235 £0 
FR1141 Lamont Farm Project £500 £500 £0 
FR1145 Local Energy Action Plan £10,000 £10,000 £0 
FR1152 Brookfield S.W.I. £400 £400 £0 
FR1156 Kilbarchan Community Council £2,000 £2,000 £0 
FR1175 Improving with age £920 £920 £0 
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Celebrating Renfrewshire Fund £39,650.20 
Total Awards                                £39,650.20  
 

 
Grant 
Ref 

Organisation Awarded £ Paid £ Still To Be Paid £ 

 Friends of Howwood Park £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 1st Bridge of Weir Scout Group £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 1st Lochwinnoch Boys Brigade £2,340 £0 £2,340 

 Lochwinnoch Youth Club £2,439.20 £0 £2,439.20 

 Who Cares Scotland £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 Renfrewshire Carers Centre £1,715 £0 £1,715 

 Solid Rock Cheer and Gym £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 Lamont Farm Project £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 PACE Theatre Company £3,000 £0 £3,000 

 Blue Triangle Housing Association £2,906.00 £0 £2,906.00 

 Bungalow Enterprises CIC £2,550.00 £0 £2,550.00 

 I was Gonnae £2,200.00 £0 £2,200.00 

 Loud n Proud £1,500.00 £0 £1,500.00 

 Pachedu £3,000.00 £0 £3,000.00 

 Renfrew Town Sea Scouts £3,000.00 £0 £3,000.00 

 
 
Feedback From 2021/22 Awards 
 
Feedback received from community groups awarded funding from The Villages Local 
Partnership in 2021/22 is as follows: 
 
Various projects - Elderslie Community Council 
 
We are still in the process of getting the village signs. The summer Fayre money has 
been carried over to next year, the railway refresh is still a work in progress and we 
are still in discussion with Council officers on the benches. 
 
FR1061 – Lochwinnoch Arts Festival 

Project – Lochwinnoch Arts Festival 

Amount Received - £5900.08 

LP Areas – Villages 
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We wanted the money to deliver a range of art within our rural community.  We were 
very keen to help people have some escape using art and entertainment from the 
ravages of the pandemic on peoples lives.  We were able to deliver a range of 
events for different ages groups and families with the funds.  We aimed to maintain 
culture and art within our community when it was very difficult to attend events during 
the pandemic.  
 

 

We used the funds to deliver five local film events for families and adults in a safe 
manner following all the corvid legislation.  In addition, one of the film events we 
were able to integrate an event to raise £525 for our local RNLI branch, this was a 
'Whisky Galore' film, music and whisky tasting event.  We also delivered two 
concerts which were very well supported. Furthermore,  we have delivered three 
outdoor art events one for the primary school and two for the local community in 
partnership with Castle Semple Water Sports C enter and Creative Paisley. Lastly 
we ran for the second time a winter windows decorating event which saw many 
families and individual take part. 
   
We had all the children participate in the outdoor event and the teachers approx 
250pupils/teachers. Outdoor art at Castle Semple 250 at films 240 and concerts 180 
.  
We were able to enhance the ability of many in our community to still be engaged in 
the arts in many forms during the pandemic.  We were able to provide a chance for 
people to still meet up safely to enjoy art events.  
 

Evidence Received 

Photographs and media advertising about the events 

How was the grant spent? 

Film events and delivery £3100 
Musical events £3200 
Outdoor events £ 900 
 

Costs 

 
Total for all the art activities and events £9708 
 
 
FR1067 – The Kilbarchan Singers 
Project – Royal Conservatoire Students 
Awarded - £2276.83 
LP Area(s): Villages 
 
What did you want the money to do? 
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We wished to provide honoraria for 2 music students, 1 bass and 1 tenor for a term 
September 2021 until May 2022.  We also wished to offer 25 tickets per concert to 
charities within the local areas e.g. St Vincent’s Hospice, Accord Hospice, Sheltered 
Housing Paisley, local care homes for the elderly. In addition, we wanted to 
purchase some new music which would challenge both the students and the choir 
members. 
 
What did you spend it on? 
We provided honoraria for 3 music students in total, all basses.   One student, 
however, was only able to stay with us until Christmas, and this then enabled us to 
offer honoraria to another student, hence 3 students and not 2 have been involved 
with us.  Due to Covid restrictions we did not have a full concert at Christmas time, 
but a very informal one purely for immediate family etc.  This meant that we were not 
able to offer tickets to charities as we had hoped.   We did engage with a student 
organist for this concert and were able to pay him utilising the grant.   We are having 
a concert at the end of May and have already spoken with Accord Hospice and are 
providing tickets for them.   We are hoping that representatives from Adams House 
will also be able to attend this concert, and we will be providing tickets for them (or 
another charity) to allow them to do so. 
 
How many people benefitted from/access your project? 
As our summer concert is still to take place it is difficult to quantify exactly how many 
people have benefited from the project.  However, it is anticipated that in total a 
minimum of 200 people have or will have benefited from the project.   This includes 
choir members, students/scholars, audience and charities. 
 
How did your project benefit people in the community? 
Members of the choir benefit greatly from the inclusion of music scholars in our 
rehearsals and our concerts. Their experience, ability and talent enables choir 
members to tackle music that, without their assistance, may not be possible. It is 
difficult to encourage men to join choirs and, those who do, sometimes need 
additional support. This is sometimes our experience and the men who sing 
alongside the students gain both in confidence and in musical ability. The scholars 
gain in experience and learn to sing alongside others who may not have the same 
musical ability as them but still have the same enthusiasm. The scholars learn to 
blend their voices with the rest of the choir and this is an important aspect of choral 
singing. The Choir celebrates 40 years this year and has been representing the 
village and community throughout the UK and abroad over these years. This project, 
and those gone before, has enabled us to do so. The Choir has become an integral 
part of village life.   
 
How can you evidence the impact of your project? 
As previously stated to date our only "concert" this past year has been a very low 
key event purely for family.  As there were Covid restrictions in place it meant it was 
not appropriate for us to publicise the event. Our programme, however, did include, 
as always, the recognition of the support received from Renfrewshire Council.  A 
copy of this will be sent as evidence.  As we hadn’t sung in public for some two years 
we were, naturally, concerned as to whether we had managed to get back to the 
standard that we had achieved before.  The response from those who attended this 
“concert” was tremendous and, while it was all anecdotal, it gave us all a tremendous 
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boost to know that our standards hadn’t dropped in any way.  While our programme 
has not been finalised for the concert due to take place on 22nd May our posters 
have been created.  A copy of this will be sent as evidence.  Once again, our 
programme will acknowledge the very valuable support that we have received from 
the Council. 
 
How has the grant been spent? 
Honoraria for 3 music scholars 
Payment for 1 student organist 
Purchase of new music 
 
Project costs 
£3,090 - Musical Director Fees 
£1,160 - Rehearsal Accommodation 
£1,890 – Music Scholars  
£180 – Student Accompanist 
£250 - tickets for charities. This may be more should the charities be able to utilise 
more tickets. 
£254.49 - Music purchased during the year. 
Total £6,824.49 
Additional costs of c£1,400 have been/are being spent in order for the choir to 
function and in relation to our May concert and our 40th Anniversary. 
 
Total Spend = £6824.49 
 
 
 
FR1186 - Lamont Farm 
 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name Lamont Farm Project 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
Lamont Farm Project 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

Approximately £12k 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
 

� Tackling isolation & loneliness 
� Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 
� Community facilities & public assets 
� Community identity & civic pride 
� Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 
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2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 
what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
On core running costs, spent full amount 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
Can’t give specifics from each area but thousands of people benefitted 
 
 
 

 
FR1175 – Lochwinnoch Choral Society 
 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name Lochwinnoch Choral Society 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
Singing in the Community (A development plan) 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

£1,140 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
 

X     Tackling isolation & loneliness 
X     Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 
� Community facilities & public assets 
X      Community identity & civic pride 
X     Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 
 

2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 
what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
Because of the restraints on gatherings due to the COVID restrictions in 2021 we 
were unable to run the planned workshops.  We did, however, engage a local 
singing teacher to develop plans to engage younger people in choral singing. A lot 
of work was done to ensure that parents were well informed about the various 
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arrangements and security of their children.  The local Primary School was used to 
engage the young people and workshops were based in the school to provide 
familiarity. School staff were also consulted so that the work would dovetail into the 
curriculum. Preparations took a little longer than expected but the project began in 
the spring of 2022. Although allocated to the development of the Junior Choir, we 
were not able to spend any of the grant by the 31st of March.  £256 was spent on 
these workshops and so £884 remained in our account. 
 

 
Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
The Junior Choir has 25 young people with a waiting list of others hoping to join. 
The primary focus of the grant-funded work has been the development of singing 
in the area.  COVID curtailed our adult development somewhat but the response 
from the young people has exceeded our expectations. The children who are in the 
choir are enthusiastic and they have all made fantastic progress developing their 
skills as singers and performers and their confidence growing every week. As well 
as that we’ve been working on their skills in listening and reacting to different 
creative stimuli. 
 
The feedback from the parents has been really positive and many have stated how 
much their children enjoy being part of the group and look forward to it every week. 
The juniors will be performing alongside the adult choir at a Christmas this year. 
 

 
 
FR1052 -Paisley and District Battalion Boys Brigade 
 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name Paisley and District Battalion 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
Battalion Administration and Events 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

£3,000 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
 

� Tackling isolation & loneliness 
� Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 
� Community facilities & public assets 
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� Community identity & civic pride 
� Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 

 
2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 

what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
 
 
Our Battalion provides a necessary conduit between the Boys’ Brigade at country 
level and the various companies we have in the Council area. There are 
administration costs associated with running this and maintaining a local HQ 
building and shop to support boys and young people in the 22 local companies. 
These costs also allowed us to do a limited recruitment drive as well as subsidising 
ALL companies from our funds in the past year, a move which has allowed us to 
keep the majority of the companies afloat financially and properly funded to allow 
them to offer the boys the guidance, training, support and experience which they 
need to progress through the organisation. In addition, we have been able to cover 
the costs of a small number of events. We were able to spend/allocate all the 
funds kindly awarded to us.  
 

 
Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
Indirectly, over 750 boys and young people have benefitted from the funding 
received, either by training, receipt of a Queen’s Badge, or by way of subsidy to 
allow their company to continue to support them through their Boys’ Brigade 
adventure. Attached is our review of 2021-22 which showcases some of the things 
we did in the past year, some of which would have been impossible without your 
support.  
 

 
 
FR1084 - Rainbow Turtle 
 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name Rainbow Turtle 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
 
        X    Tackling isolation & loneliness 
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� Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 

        X    Community facilities & public assets 
X     Community identity & civic pride 

        X     Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 

2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 
what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
 
Most money went on the part-time Educational Officer’s salary 
The remainder was spent on conferences, meetings and equipment for the 
Educational Officer 
 
The money was fully spent 
 

 
Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
We estimate we have reached over 1000 people in Renfrewshire in the past year . 
this includes schools across Renfrewshire, meetings, competitions, street stalls, 
stalls at the University and the podcast among others. 
 
 Our previous Education officer resigned last year and we appointed a new Officer 
during 21/22. She has been learning the role and has been very active. This was 
done in the face of the pandemic and this has temporarily altered the nature of the 
role  
 
The role of the Education Officer used to involve a lot of work with schools across 
Renfrewshire and that has been severely limited in 21/22 due to Covid. However  
despite the restrictions, many connections gave been made and many re-
established. 
 
During COP26 we ran a well-attended meeting about Fair Trade and the Climate 
Crisis. We had 3 speakers including a coffee grower from Uganda. Over 50 people 
attended. 
https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/2021/11/04/climate-change-fair-trade-behind-the-
scenes/ 
https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/news/page/2/ 
 
We also represented Renfrewshire Fair Trade at two COP26 events as well 
promoting COP26 in the shop 
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https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/2021/11/04/climate-change-fair-trade-behind-the-
scenes/ 
 
We ran several interviews on our podcast https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/our-
podcasts/ 
 
We involved schools in a very popular ‘Design a T-shirt’ competition which reached 
over half of Renfrewshire schools. This was part of fair trade Fortnight and we also 
ran a food tasting stall outside the shop in Gauze St 
https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/category/fair-trade-fortnight/ 
 
We have held stalls and educational events at the University. These have gone 
down well and increased our reach into the student population. 
 
Work within the charity and linked to the Rainbow Turtle shop involved the 
volunteers and getting them out the house and linking with other volunteers, old 
and young, and members of the public.  
 
Martin Rhodes, Chief Exec of Scottish fair Trade Forum, gave a great talk at out 
very well attended AGM 
https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/news/page/2/ 
 
We have linked with the Gatehouse coffee roasters in Paisley to promote a 
premium Fair Trade coffee. This has been very successful and helped promote 
local business as well Fair trade. 
 
We promoted Black history month and its importance with fair trade in the modern 
world. This was reflected in our shop window as well as reaching out to local 
groups. 
https://www.rainbowturtle.org.uk/2021/10/11/black-history-month/ 
 
We have worked with CREATE and other local third sector organisations to share 
our aims. 
 
 

 
 
FR1078 - Renfrewshire Toybank 
 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name The Renfrewshire Toy Bank 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
The Renfrewshire Toy Bank 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

£7,887 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
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        X     Tackling isolation & loneliness 
X      Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 
� Community facilities & public assets 
� Community identity & civic pride 

        X     Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 

2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 
what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
 
Spent full amount – split between storage costs for a year, gift cards for teenagers, 
Easter eggs and Halloween costumes. This was what we expected to spend the 
funding on however our storage costs have now significantly risen.  
 
 

 
Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
Almost 2,700 children received Christmas gifts, over 750 Halloween costumes 
were given out, 3,800 easter eggs and over 1000 birthday gifts – a total of 8,250 
gifts out in a year to children in Renfrewshire.  
 
Providing parents and guardians with new toys and gifts helps to reduce stigma as 
there are no links to the toy bank as all gifts are of a high quality and quantity, the 
same as children’s peers. This also helps reduce to risk of families getting into 
debt at Christmas, knowing that their children will get to enjoy the magic of 
Christmas.  
With the rising cost of living providing Halloween costumes has been a vital service 
this year and feedback from groups and parents highlights this. With school 
Halloween discos, the toy bank can help reduce financial pressure from families 
while tackling stigma by providing new high-quality costumes in a range of 
accessible locations throughout Renfrewshire. The same applies to Easter.  
Birthday gifts are always given out, as much as I have said above that 1000 
children have had gifts we know this number is higher. Organisations that work 
with have “birthday boxes” with toys and gifts suitable for children that they work 
with. This model came about due to covid. This means gifts are already with 
organisations and we provide top ups when needed. When a top up is needed, 
have more accurate figures.  
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I will forward some databases onto you with the photographic evidence, however 
please note that these will have some data removed due to data protection and 
GDPR. If you need any further information please do not hesitate to get in touch.  
 
Some examples more to be seen on databases  – 
 
Johnstone Social work referrals (Xmas) – 280 
Johnstone Health visitors(x-mas) – 20  
Linwood Families firs(x-mas) – 22 
 
The STAR Project (x-mas) 45 
Pals of the Privies (x-mas) 18 
Northcroft health visitors (x-mas) -26 
Paisley social work north (x-mas) – 150 
 
 

 
FR 1155 - Shopmobility Paisley and District 
Section 1 
1.1 Organisation Name Shopmobility Paisley and District 

 
Section 2 
2.1 Project Name 

 
Advancing Social Enterprising in Renfrewshire 

2.2 Amount Received 
 

£8,223.74 

2.3 What priorities did you tell us your project would meet? 
 

� Tackling isolation & loneliness 
� Health & wellbeing 
� Environment & parks 
� Roads & transport 
� Moving around & connectivity 
� Community & road safety 
� Community facilities & public assets 
� Community identity & civic pride 
� Young people and/or intergenerational work 
� Renfrew town centre & play facilities 

2.4  What did you spend the money on and was it fully spent?  (was this different to 
what you originally intended?  If so, please explain). 
 
We purchased a company van, logo’d the van with our company branding. We 
have spent almost £10k on the van to date. We had unexpected repair and 
maintenance costs, fitting out the back of the van breakdown and pick up costs as 
well as insurance increases.  However; we are very grateful for this money which 
has enabled us to further develop our social enterprise and ultimately enhance 
service to members. 
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Section 3 – Impact 
3.1 How many people in your community benefited from your project and how? 

(What outcomes did you achieve?  Please describe the impact your project had on 
its participants If you have received funding from more than one Local Partnership, 
please tell us how many your reached in each Local Partnership area) 
 
Hundreds of people have benefitted. The outcome is that we are now able to pick 
up and deliver mobility equipment locally as well as enhancing our repairs and 
maintenance service following on and off-site repairs. This can save an individual 
trying to deal with mentally getting out of their house to navigate public 
transportation to Shopmobility as we can now deliver to them if that’s what they 
need. We also pick up food from RAMH pantry and deliver to our members and we 
pay the £1 for a lifetime membership with RAMH – all they do is pay the £2.50 for 
their shopping. We also deliver and pick up shopping to those in the RAH, pick up 
prescriptions. We know 73% of our ordinary members are still suffering from social 
isolation and loneliness (post pandemic), and, live in poverty – they tell us this. 
Following surveys, the impact is very positive indeed and we deliver a service 
which our membership tell us they need and receive great benefit from.  
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To: The Villages Local Partnership 
 
On: 17 November 2022 
 

Report by: 
Chief Executive, Renfrewshire Council 

 
Feedback Required From Local Partnership Award Recipients 
 
1. Summary 
 
1.1 The Villages Local Partnership awards each year from its budget funding to 

community organisations to carry out activity to the benefit of the local 
community. 

1.2 Organisations awarded funding are required to sign up to a set of Terms and 
Conditions in relation to acceptance of the award of Local Partnership funding.   

1.3 Under these Terms and Conditions, the organisation awarded funding is 
required to provide satisfactory feedback information to evidence that funds 
awarded have been spent in accordance with the purpose for which it was 
requested and to provide information on the benefit to the local community. 

1.4 Members of the Local Partnership will be aware that there have been 
instances where organisations have been awarded funding, but have not 
submitted satisfactory feedback. 

1.5 The Villages Local Partnership has the flexibility to determine criteria by which 
funding is awarded from its budget.  As part of this criteria, it is proposed that 
organisations that do not provide satisfactory feedback on the use of an award 
from The Villages Local Partnership in any year should not be considered for 
award of funding in the next year, should they apply.   

1.6 If agreed, this criteria would apply from the 2023/24 funding round and any 
subsequent funding rounds.  This means that any organisation that received 
funding from The Villages Local Partnership in the 2022/23 funding round that 
does not submit feedback before the next funding round will not be considered 
for an award in 2023/24 

 

 

Item 9
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2.      Recommendation 
 
2.1  It is recommended that The Villages Local Partnership agrees that: 

(a) Organisations that do not provide satisfactory feedback on projects awarded 
funding by The Villages Local Partnership in 2022/23 will be ineligible to be 
considered for the award of funding by this Local Partnership in 2023/24. 

(b) This criteria will apply in all subsequent funding rounds of The Villages Local                    
Partnership unless otherwise agreed. 
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